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Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (DNFSB) Acting Chairman 

                            Announces Oak Ridge Resident Inspector Assignment 
 
 
Washington, DC—Acting Chairman Hamilton is pleased to announce the assignment of 
Matthew Duncan to the position of DNFSB Oak Ridge Resident Inspector—primarily for 
the Y-12 National Security Complex— effective August 20, 2018.    
 
Mr. Duncan has been a member of the Board’s technical staff since 2000.  Most recently, 
he served as the Supervisory Engineer for Engineering Analysis within the Nuclear 
Programs and Analysis group.  Previously, Mr. Duncan was the technical staff lead for 
safety oversight of various design and construction projects and sites, such as Lawrence 
Livermore National Laboratory, Sandia National Laboratories, Transuranic Waste 
Facility, Uranium Processing Facility, Y-12 National Security Complex, NNSA tritium 
facilities at three sites, and the Salt Waste Processing Facility. Mr. Duncan has also 
served as a Resident Inspector at the Pantex Plant and Savannah River Site. 
 
Mr. Duncan holds a B.S.E. in Chemical Engineering from the University of Michigan 
and an M.Eng. in Chemical Engineering from Princeton University. 
 
 
 
 


